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October 21, 1997





GENERAL NOTICE NO. 97-10





TO:		Labor Relations Designees





FROM:	Office of Labor Relations





SUBJECT:	IMPORTANT INFORMATION REGARDING NP-2, NP-3, P-2, P-5, P-1,


NP-6 AND MANAGERIAL VACANCIES


******************************************************************************


Due to the Closing of Blue Hills Hospital, the Department of Mental Health and Addiction Services is in the process of preparing layoff notices to issue to managers and bargaining unit employees.  Employees targeted for layoff will have rights to vacancies, in other agencies, in certain circumstances.  ALL EMPLOYEES IMPACTED BY THE CLOSING OF BLUE HILL HOSPITAL WILL BE OFFERED ALTERNATIVE EMPLOYMENT WITH THE STATE OF CONNECTICUT.  The Office of Labor Relations is in the process of scheduling meetings to offer vacancies to eligible employees who will be noticed for layoff.  Once those meetings have been scheduled, we will be able to advise you of those dates.





In preparation for the meetings, however, it is imperative that all agencies with vacancies in any of the classes listed on the following pages fill out an information sheet for each vacancy and Fax it to Fae Brown-Brewton no later than NOON, on Monday, November 3, 1997.  During these meetings, individuals will select appropriate vacancies in seniority order.  An individual who selects one of your agency’s vacancies is a MANDATORY hire.  You will be informed as to who has selected a vacancy, in your agency following the meetings.  Agencies with large numbers of vacancies will be invited to attend the meetings.  





Your cooperation is essential if this process is to succeed.  All vacancies currently listed in the vacancy registry are expected to be filled.  Any positions withdrawn at this time will be reported to OPM.  Consistent with past actions, all vacancies in these titles and locations cannot be filled until individuals facing layoff exercise their contractual and statutory rights.





Labor Relations Designees with questions regarding this should contact Fae Brown-Brewton at 566-2370.  All others please direct your inquiries to your agency Personnel Office.











								______________________________


						Linda J. Yelmini


								Director of Labor Relations
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